LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL
ON 25th January 2010 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:
P. Morris, (Chairman), M Nightingale, G. Jones, P. Gregory Hood, C. Ayres & I Seccombe
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk) & K. Osborne
1. APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last Meeting held on 7th December 2009 were read and approved as a correct record. 

4. MATTERS ARISING

4.1 Sign on Village Green

The Clerk reported that a letter had been sent to Mark Hensher thanking him for his co-operation concerning the removal of the directional advertisement sign on the village green and offering “The Fox” a page on the village website. A very positive response has been received and Glynn Jones and the Clerk will be meeting Mark and Jackie Hensher on Thursday, 28th January to discuss.
4.2 2 Hilltop

P. Morris reported that he had tried to contact Miss Rackstraw but had spoken to her partner, Brian Ellery. He said that Miss Rackstraw’s insurers had discovered a further leak in the water pipe which Severn Trent had previously repaired. He believes that it is the original steel pipe which was installed when the social housing was built and serves all properties in the row. He suspects that further leaks could happen at any time. As the pipe is on private land, replacement is a matter for the householders. All properties are now privately owned except for one which is owned by a housing association. There is still a view that the water leaking onto the public footpath is from a land drain but we will have to wait to see whether it dries up following the repair of the water pipe.
4.3 Direction Sign on Triangle

There is no news on when the sign will be replaced.

4.4 Parish Information Pack

G. Jones will circulate copies of the updated Parish Information Pack to all councillors. It will be reviewed at the next meeting.
5. FINANCE
5.1 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 31st December 2009, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £13658.27 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. This includes £1777 relating to the Flood Relief Grant. This sum is ‘ring-fenced’ and is to be specifically spent in accordance with the grant application. 
The following payments were approved:

Dr M Sill Grapevine A/C
parish magazine




£140.00

H. M. Customs & Excise
PAYE





  £75.00

CPRE



subscription




 £29.00

5.2 Grass Tenders

The Council discussed the three tenders from Thomas Fox, John Ward Landscapes & Countryside Services. The Clerk was instructed to take up the references provided by John Ward Landscapes and to discuss some minor points with John Ward. She should then report back to P. Morris and M. Nightingale who were authorised to make the final decision as to whether John Ward Landscapes should be awarded the contract for 2010.
5.3 Budget and Precept 2010/2011
The Clerk presented a financial budget for 2010/11 together with a suggested Parish Precept (please see attached). The Councillors considered the budget and discussed various aspects of it in detail. M. Nightingale proposed that the budget and precept should be approved and this was seconded by C. Ayres. The Councillors unanimously approved the Budget and the suggested Precept of £8000. The Clerk was authorised to advise Stratford District Council accordingly.
6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

6.1 Woodfield Farm

The planning application for an extension at Woodfield Farm has been approved.

7. FLOOD RELIEF GRANT

We have now received a quotation from John Lucas in respect of the proposed grating across the entrance to Dancers Drive. This was discussed and it was decided that we required a more detailed specification of the materials to be used. P. Morris will contact John Lucas to obtain a more detailed quotation. Once this is received, the Clerk will write to Stratford District Council advising them that we still intend to spend the grant monies, although there may be some delay in making arrangements with the interested parties. The Clerk will also contact two other contractors with a view to obtaining quotations.
8. TRAFFIC CALMING
8.1 Speed Gun Volunteers Scheme

M. Nightingale advised that he had traced some equipment which would be available on loan to us. He will contact Darryl Armstrong to see whether he is still prepared to organise a team to undertake this work.
8.2 Village Gateway Scheme

M. Nightingale advised that he had met with one of the approved contractors who had said that a concrete block was required at each end of the structure. He is continuing to investigate costs. I. Seccombe suggested that it would be preferable for M. Nightingale to meet with the WCC Safety Team before we put any proposed design to a parish meeting. She will arrange a meeting. 

P. Morris will speak to Richard Dobedoe about the availability of wood.
9. CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA
The annual inspection report has been received and will be circulated to all councillors.
10. CORRESPONDENCE 
9.1 General

Various correspondence has been received mainly notices of meetings, advertising and other miscellany. The accumulated newsletters and reports were given out to be circulated around the Councillors and to be returned to the Clerk at the following meeting.
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
11.1 Grit Bins
Following the recent extreme weather, the grit bins have still not been refilled. The Clerk was asked to contact WCC Highways.
11.2 Winter Gritting

Concern was again expressed that the road through the village was not gritted. On several days recently, the hill has been extremely dangerous and, on occasions, impassable. C. Ayres again pointed out that it was school bus route. Despite continual efforts, we have been unsuccessful in getting WCC to grit the road and I. Seccombe said she will try again on our behalf.

11.3 Grapevine Magazine

Dr Sill is resigning as Treasurer of the Grapevine Magazine and Hampton Lucy have asked whether we have a volunteer who would take over this duty. Evidently, they do have someone suitable but wondered whether involvement should be spread around the three parishes.

11.4 Wellesbourne Airfield

P. Gregory Hood has spoken to Frankie Spray about our concerns of increased aircraft activity at Wellesbourne following the closure of Coventry Airport. She advised that most of the displaced aircraft had now returned to Coventry and that the airport would re-open. She does not think that it will affect Wellesbourne and there are now fewer flights than three years ago.
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for 15th March 2010 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 8.58 p.m.
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